
Office Hours 

M  -  F  8am to 5pm 

 

208-382-4279 phone 

208-382-7204  fax 

 

105 S. Main St. 
P.O. Box 649 

Cascade, ID 83611 

 

Non Emergency Dispatch 

208-382-5160 

 

City Council Members 

Ron Brown 

Rachael Huckaby 

Jason Speer 
Denise Tangen, Council President  

 

Mayor 

Judith Nissula 

 

City Treasurer 

Heather Soelberg 

 

City Clerk 

Janice Van Winkle 

 

Deputy Clerk 

Vacant 
 

Public Works 

Steve Yamamoto 

Karl Tomlinson 

Doug Green 

Kestler Maynard 

 

Building Inspector and 

City Code Enforcement 
Darryl Shepard 

What’s Inside… 

 

Low Water Pressure? 
         Take the Survey 
 

Learn Before You Burn 
 

Monthly water testing 
 

Library  
 

Water Wise 
 

Stats and Stuff 
 

Business License and  LOT 
\ 

Xpress Bill Pay 
 

Mayor’s Coffee Klatch 
 

In the Works for 2022 
 

It’s Code 
 

Hot Tips 
 

 

City Council Meets 
2nd and 4th Mondays monthly 

When 6:00pm 

Where City Hall via Zoom 

 

Find City of Cascade CODE 

Go to City of Cascade website. 
Open City Government. 
Open City Code tab. 

Monthly Water Testing Results 

Collection Date and  
Collection Times:   
01/11/22 at 8:11, 8:15 am 

 

Results:    

In compliance. 
No exceedences. 

COVID-19 INFO 

 

 

coronavirus.idaho.gov 

 

See yellow shaded box  

Carefulness Costs You Nothing 

In person 

with social 

distancing 

& digitally 

via ZOOM. 

PUBLIC  WORKS 

Parks  -  Roads  -  Water/Sewer 

Building and Code Enforcement 

Volume III       May, 2022 

& 

SPRING IS HERE 

Learn Before You Burn 

 

To burn within the city limits, you 
must have a burn permit issued by 
the Cascade Rural Fire District.  208-382-3200. 
 

NO BURNING is allowed May 10th thru October 20th. 
 

Burn piles of vegetative yard debris should be no more 
than 3’ in circumference. 
 

Be considerate of your neighbors, pay attention to wind 
direction. Have a hose handy. 
 

DUMPSTER DAYS are approaching! 
May 28 thru June 8, 2022. 

Vegetative yard debris only. 
No plastic bags. 

 

A single dumpster will be located in the parking lot across 
from the fire station at Pine and Front St.   
 

If the dumpster is full, and it is between 9 am and 4 pm, a 
new dumpster is likely on route.   
 

Do not leave bags or piles of yard debris.   

Visit the  
Recycled  

Book Store 

Fri & Sat 
11 am to 2 pm 

 

TEMPORARILY CLOSED 

The Cascade Public Library 

is temporarily closed. In the 

interim, if you have library 

books or equipment to return 

please hang onto them. Cur-

rently there is no place to 

house these books. Library 

personnel will keep the com-

munity informed. 

Stay tuned…. 

CASCADE  
PUBLIC  

LIBRARY 

Be Patient, 
We’re getting 

there... 

In war, there are no  
     unwounded soldiers. 
 
                        Aaron Kilbourn 

Do you have LOW WATER PRESSURE? 

We need to identify low water pressure areas in our 
water system so they can be addressed and repaired. 

 

HELP US HELP YOU  -  TAKE THE SURVEY 

Visit the City of Cascade website and tick the boxes. 



Please, BE WATER WISE 

XPRESS BILL PAY AutoPay 

 

Stop paying late fees. 
Stop paying convenience charges. 

Stats and Stuff 

2021 YTD (05/01)   building permit apps       15 

2022 YTD (05/01)   building permit apps       13 

1
3

 %
 

Cascade City Hall is currently following Stage 4 Guidelines 

 

Door is unlocked. 
Scheduled appointments for Building Inspector. 

SANITIZING  ~  SOCIAL DISTANCING  ~  MASKS RESPECTED   
 

City Council Meetings in person w/distancing & digitally 

City P & Z Meetings in person w/distancing & digitally 

 

City Building Inspector via email and appointment. 
   buildinginspector@cascadeid.us 
 

Mayor  Nissula  in person and via telephone 

 

Utility Billing    pay online, mail, door slot or office  
 

Questions for the Mayor, Clerks office, Public Works or 
Code Enforcement?  Your calls will be answered or you will be 
able to leave a message and someone will get back with you in a 
timely manner. 
 

Cascade City Hall     208-382-4279 

Want to keep up to date on Perpetua Resources 
(previously Midas Gold)?  https://perpetuaresources.com/ 

Mayor’s Monthly Coffee Klatch 

May 11, 2022 at 9:00 to 9:30 am 

 

Bring your coffee to City Hall and chat 
with Mayor Nissula who will keep you 
updated on active and planned city projects. 

Projects In the Works for 2022 

 

Exercise stations on Strand. 
 

Lakeshore Drive repair and paving. 
 

New sidewalk - courthouse to Howdy’s. 
 

Auto-read Water Meters for year round meter reads. 
 

Front street project for stormwater repair and re-paving. 
 

Flashing beacon and pedestrian crosswalk at Pine St./ Hwy. 
 

Note: some projects are pending award of grant funds. 

It’s City CODE 

It shall be unlawful for any owner to fail to 
exercise proper care and control of his 
dog to prevent it from becoming a public 
nuisance. Excessive, continuous or un-
timely barking,….shall be deemed such 
nuisance. Subject to fine. 

It’s City CODE 

Did You Know?   

Non compliance with Business License and LOT Collection 

Permit requirements are subject to fines. 

If you have not competed your application for a business 

license and LOT permit, please reach out to the City Clerk’s 

office at 105 S. Main Street, call 208-382-4279 or email 

clerk@cascadeid.us                      Title 4, Chapters 7 and 8      

Ever wondered  where your water comes from? 

City of Cascade Water Source 

Ground water, which is obtained by drilling wells, is water 
located below the ground surface in pores and spaces in the 
rock, and is used by approximately 78% of community wa-
ter systems in the United States, supplying drinking water to 
32% of community water system users. EPA also estimates 
that approximately 15% of the U.S. population relies on 
private ground water wells  

Ever wondered where your waste water goes? 

When the wastewater flushed from your toilet or drained 
from your household sinks, washing machine, or dishwasher 
leaves your home, it flows through your community's sani-
tary sewer system to a wastewater treatment facility.  

 The City is in the final stages of completing a drinking 
water capital facility plan. As part of the planning effort, 
we request input from residents regarding low water pres-
sures.  

Please contact the City at 208-382-4279, email 
clerk@cascadeid.us or visit the city website and take the 
quick survey if you regularly experience low water pres-
sure at your home or business or if you use a booster pump 
to have acceptable water pressure.  

Your assistance will help us to identify and address low 
water pressures within Cascade. 

Are  you experiencing LOW  
water pressure at your home? 

We need to know.   
Take the survey…. 


